

Department of Families, Fairness and Housing

50 Lonsdale Street Melbourne Victoria 3000 Telephone: 1300 475 170 GPO Box 1774 Melbourne Victoria 3001 www.dffh.vic.gov.au

BAC-BR-22871

David Limbrick MP
Chair
Select Committee on the 2026 Commonwealth Games Bid
Parliament House
Spring Street
EAST MELBOURNE VIC 3002

By email: commonwealthgames@parliament.vic.gov.au

Dear Mr Limbrick

Thank you for providing the opportunity to review the proof transcript. Simon Newport, Chief Executive Office of Homes Victoria, and I have reviewed the transcript and confirm that it accurately reflects the evidence we gave on Friday 13 October 2023.

At the hearing, I gave evidence that the department, as of the date of my appearance, was not able to locate any formal briefings to the Minister for Housing during the period of 2021-2023 (at pages 66-67 of the proof transcript). I would like to bring to the Committee's attention that, since my appearance, the department has located a brief to the Minister for Housing sent to the Minister's office on 19 August 2022, but which is not signed. I understand that this brief, although delivered to the Minister's office, was subsequently withdrawn and returned to the department.

Yours sincerely

Peta McCammon Secretary

6/11/2023

